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Can you remember your New Year’s resolution if you made one? If you are like 
me, probably not. That’s possibly because I am not sure that New Year is an 
especially good time to make such choices, coming in the midst of so much 
activity with often little time to pause and reflect. Such resolutions, while well 
intended, are often short term, ill thought through and unrealistic, if not simply 
impossible. I am not going to feel guilty therefore for not even remembering 
them! 

I am much more grateful for the gift of these coming weeks when the schools 
are on holiday, when, whether we are going away or staying at home there is a 
sense of living life with a slightly different rhythm, a little slower, with a little 
more space. And within this space lies the opportunity for more considered 
reflection on the way in which we are living, on our priorities, hopes, dreams 
and aspirations, an opportunity perhaps to reset and then maybe come the end 
of August or early September to make some more considered, better informed 
resolutions for the coming months. 

I wonder if for you, part of that process might be to spend a little time 
exploring what opportunities there are to grow in your faith and discipleship? 
To ask how, if Jesus offers life in all its fullness, might I explore my faith and my 
walk with God a little deeper. Some of this we can do alone, with a book, 
maybe a commitment to some time each day in prayer, but I find some of my 
best resolutions are ones that can be shared with others, not least as it helps 
keep me accountable. 

With that in mind, one thing you might like to look at over these coming 
months is the range of opportunities on offer from our own Department of 
Mission and Ministry. You could spend some time exploring Luke’s Gospel, 
which we shall be hearing at communion next year, maybe take part in our 
‘Called to live’ course beginning at the end of September, or join others 
wanting an ‘Introduction to the Bible’. Details of all that is on offer can be 
found here. Do remember to check back on a regular basis to see what has 
been added over the coming weeks and then chose maybe just one thing that 
you can commit to, that, unlike that forgotten new year resolution, you will 
remember and that will make a difference to your faith and to the way you live. 

Isaiah writes (30:15) ‘in returning and rest you shall be saved; in quietness and 
in trust shall be your strength’ and my prayer is that these coming weeks may 
be a blessing to you, not least as you ponder and prepare for what God has in 
store for these coming months, 
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